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Austin Community College

Biotechnology Beginning of Spring Semester Department Meeting 

5:00pm

February 10th, 2008

3rd floor 9000 building conference room 

MINUTES
Attending:  Shelley Acosta, Evelyn Goss,  Gail Perry-Smith, Trish Phelps

1. Updates on Textbooks ordered for Summer 2009 discussed

a. BITC-1311 Introduction to Biotechnology
  0321491459 Intro to Biotechnology (2nd)
b. BITC-1402 Biotechnology Laboratory Methods and Techniques
  0321570146 Basic Laboratory Methods (2nd) 
  0495391123 Intro to Gen, Org & Bio (9th)

c. BITC-2431 Cell Culture Techniques
  0471453293 Culture of Animal Cells (5th)
Gail is satisfied with the Freshney textbook for BITC2431, only because she is able to  import some important information from Alberts’ Cell book.

Shelley Acosta and Trish Phelps have unsuccessfully searched for a suitable book for the BITC2411 course.   The Bettelheim text does well at a basic level, but doesn’t take it far enough.  The more advanced texts are at a level that is not useful for our students.  

Shelley is not happy with the Seidman & Moore textbook because there are no course ancillaries, but agrees that the textbook itself is perfect for our program.

2. Summer 2009 Schedule now updated 

a. BITC 2431 changed to 8 week and BITC 1402 added

Gail requested that BITC2431 be moved to fall or spring semesters because the short summer semester does not allow students enough time to culture their cells adequately.

b. All instructors have been assigned

3. Update on Grants

a. TEA 

The development of the online course is in full swing, with Angela Wheeler the primary curriculum designer, Jennifer Lazare assisting;  working with the design team and Peg Raiford is Collene Sweeney, graphic designer; working with Peg Raiford on implementation: Madhavi Soppadandi, ACC biotech graduate.

b. Bio-Link

Bio-Link is helping us to fund our South Central Regional Meeting hosted by Elaine Cox at Bossier City Community College.  Steven Spurlock is assisting and composing a paper describing the process for posting on the Bio-Link website.  Also, Bio-Link is funding some release time for Coe Vander Zee to develop some QA principles and practices for our program, also to be posted at the Bio-Link website.

4. New Multi-function Microplate Reader

Evelyn reported that the new microplate reader will be shipped shortly and she will be setting up a day for installation and training.  Coe, Shelley, Trish, and Evelyn are key personnel that need to be trained on the instrument, and Evelyn will coordinate a time that works for all.  Mondays and Wednesdays towards the end of the month or early March will work—Trish will be unavailable only on March March 9 during that period.  

a. Curriculum development

Gail would like to implement some immunostaining exercises into BITC2431, saying that the cost is  not too high.  She was encouraged to do so.  The bottleneck for this and similar exercises in her course is the fluorescence microscope.  Evelyn has had unsatisfactory customer service for the microscope that we have been given by the Biology Department, and since they are unable to answer her questions about filters, Gail has offered to bring some stained cells to try out with the filters that we have.  Shelley has offered a sales rep for microscopes used at UT who provides good customer service.

Evelyn reported that Rebecca Thomas is working with the BioRad FPLC system in order to have it up and ready for Shelley in time for her class this semester.  Rebecca has requested the purchase of Amicon centifugal membrane ultrafilters for sample prep and desalting, and Shelley welcomed that idea.  

Evelyn is working on commissioning our new Waters HPLC, and will call upon Larry Briton for help in developing 2 exercises: a vitamin and an oligonucleotide separation. 

Trish will request Larry’s help in delivering the lab and lecture portions of the HPLC exercises for Shelley this semester.

